

60 Hemlock Road, London W12 oQT T 020 3249 1180



# **Head's Message**

It has been another jam-packed week at Ark Conway, with a huge number of events taking place! In typical Conway fashion, we are certainly not winding down at the end of the year!

In Carroll Class, children attended the prestigious 'Mad Hatter's Tea Party', with the most exquisite food prepared by our wonderful parents! On top of this, the class of 2019 also graduated from Reception. They proved how ready they are for Year 1 by sharing so much of their learning and a huge range of songs!

In Year 1, children completed their Forest School sessions with an epic picnic in the park. Miss Sira, Mr Rodwell and the parents put together an impressive feast!

Year 2 were treated to a trip to the beach and the weather was wonderful! Their behaviour was exemplary as always and we are very proud of all they have achieved this year. Year 3 also went on a trip, this time to Hyde Park where they enjoyed a workshop, and they even had time for some games!

Year 4 have just returned from their very special trip, involving staying overnight in Bath. They had such a fun time, with a particular highlight being the food and also worked impressively as a team in a variety of activities!

On Tuesday, Year 5 and Year 6 performed their end of year show, 'Dream On'. Their confidence was outstanding, with their voices projecting across our large hall. I can confidently say that the audience were swept away by the West End quality show.

Many of these events would not have been the same without the support of our wonderful parents, thank you for everything you have done and continue you to do.

### Composer of the Term Our composer for this half term is:

Clara Schumann



#### **Stars of the Week**

For showing happiness our stars of the week are:



and...

#### **Carroll Class!**





#### **Attendance**

This week the attendance figures are:

1 <sup>st</sup>	Austen	99.81%
2 <sup>nd</sup>	Potter	97.96%
2 <sup>nd</sup>	Shakespeare	97.96%
$3^{\mathrm{rd}}$	Carroll	96.59%
4 <sup>th</sup>	Dahl	95.19%
5 <sup>th</sup>	Dickens	95%
6 <sup>th</sup>	Lewis	92.53%

### **Celebration Assemblies**

Please join us at 8:35am for our celebration assemblies on the following dates:

**Tuesday 23**<sup>rd</sup> **July** – All parents invited!

## **Dates for Your Diary**

Monday 22<sup>nd</sup> July - Move Up Day, all children will meet their new class teaching team

Monday 22<sup>nd</sup> July - Year 2 overnight stay Tuesday 23rd July - Last day of academic year, school closes at 1:30pm

Monday 2<sup>nd</sup> September and Tuesday 3<sup>rd</sup> **September** – Inset Days

Wednesday 4th September - First day of the new academic year, children return to school by 8:30am

*Friday 6<sup>th</sup> September* – Parent and teacher coffee morning 8:40am

Friday 13th September – Cake Sale at 4pm

# **Home Learning**

Reception: What is the thing you are most looking forward to about going in to year 1?

Year 1: Can you write a story about your summer holidays to share with your new year 2 teacher?

Year 2: Write a recount of your favourite year 2 trip or make a picture of it.

Year 3: Research urban green spaces in the UK. Present your information however you like.

Year 4: Create a recount of your proudest moment from year 4.

Year 5: Write a letter to year 4 welcoming them to Year 5. What should they look forward to? What advice would you give them?

Year 6: Create a piece of art representing your favourite memory of Ark Conway.

# **Notices Summer Sports Club**

Jonathan, who teaches our gymnastics club every week will be running a summer club in the final week of the summer holidays. There are still some places remaining so if you are interested do speak to the Front Office to ask for a copy of the flyer and sign up as soon as possible to secure your child's place.



#### **Food Bank Collection**

Thank you so much to everyone who donated food to our collection point. This has now been delivered



to Hammersmith and Fulham's food bank and thev are verv grateful for our support. Thank you also to the Parent Forum for arranging this.

### **Food Bank Collection**

The children of Year 5 and 6 decided to make the most of their end of year show on Tuesday by combining this with a cake sale to raise money for the Macmillan cancer charity. Thank you to everyone who donated - we raised **£87.10** 

# Tuesday 23rd July – End of Term

On Tuesday 23rd July, we have our final day of this academic year. School will finish at **1:30pm**. All children must be collected at this time as there will not be any After School Care facilities. Thank you!

### **Facebook and Twitter**



Please take a look at our Facebook page 'Ark Conway Primary Academy'. You can also follow us on Twitter: @ARKConway.

Safeguarding is everybody's responsibility Our safeguarding policy can be found in the school office

